MINUTES OF MEETING MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY PRECINCT COMMITTEE
On December 19, 2011                                                                  At Mannering Park Community Hall
Opened 7.08pm

Attendance: Andy Whitbourne (chairman), John Sauerbier, Robyn Sauerbier, Trevor Masters, Rob Regnis, Jan Regnis, Cherie Vance (treasurer), Sue Murray (secretary), Trevor Wrightson, Lou Gambrill, Norell Lee, Judy Whitbourne, Bruce Wall, Neil Wynn, Bart Vanderzee, George Murray, Sally Smith.  Apologies: Stan Jacques, Jennifer Petersen, Coral Burnham, Bruce Edgell.

MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 21, 2011:

Moved for acceptance as true and accurate – Cherie Vance. Seconded Bart Vanderzee. CARRIED

Matters arising from the minutes:

Item 2:  Chain Valley Bay Colliery  (ongoing)- More submissions from residents have been placed since our last meeting.  Still awaiting determination from State Govt on the Environmental Assessment.  
Item 3:  Wet Basin Catherine Street (ongoing) – WSC Andrew Pearce previously confirmed that work would be finished before end of year.

ACTION:  Follow-up information about progress.  
Item 6:  Oval amenities block and Vales Point Reserve (ongoing) – All tenders received for oval amenities exceeded the contract budget. WSC Building Services will now manage construction of amenities block and estimated timeframe is March/April 2012. 
Vales Point Reserve -  
a)  weekend detention workers removing stones regularly and will continue until permanent solution found. Expected to be a long time as no funds available for consultant. WSC looking to make provision in the next budget;  

b) fish cleaning bench  finished;

c) signage advising not to remove foreshore stabilisation stones still to be installed;
d) spare paint for the amenities will be supplied to Landcare & Tidy Towns for restoration work in the event of graffiti vandalism;

e) information still to come from Cllr Sue Wynn about possibility of placing signs with information of $20,000 reward for report leading to conviction of any graffiti vandals;
f) pole light near boat ramp still needs attention

ACTION:  Follow-up for more information about item a) and place service request for item f).

Item 8:  Shared pathway (ongoing) – extension to Griffith St and up to Vales Rd.  Awaiting response to letter sent to Swansea MP Garry Edwards about what funding available from State Govt.  Waiting for determination of Environmental Assessment to see if Dept of Planning approves our submission for funding.

Item 18: Clean-up at Ruttleys Rd/Pacific Hwy (ongoing) – Awaiting response from RTA re our letter seeking to install full set of traffic lights.  
ACTION:  Follow-up with RTA about when a response could be expected. Letter to Swansea MP Garry Edwards asking he also follow-up with the RTA on our behalf.
Item 19:  Boat ramp repairs (ongoing) – this project requires funding from State Govt. Swansea MP Garry Edwards is in full support. State Govt grants are decided this month and should know early 2012 whether successful.  
Item 21:  Eaton’s Hardware on Ruttleys Rd (ongoing) - Article about community concerns published in Central Coast Express Advocate;   Eaton’s has placed yet another modification to the already modified original development consent and this latest proposal appears to be an attempt to again lower the standard of the entry/exit junction on to Ruttleys Rd by seeking to have entry from the left only and exit from the left only.  
A separate matter is an inspection by Fire and Rescue NSW after a complaint about fire hazards on the site. The inspection revealed numerous fire hazards and the appropriate compliances were issued to carry out additional works to bring the site up to standard and it is understood those matters should be rectified within 45 days of the order being issued.  
ACTION:  Follow-up in January for information whether fire hazards have been rectified  
Item 22:  WSC policy for boats stored on waterfront reserve  (ongoing)- no new information.  MP Sailing Club also investigating what impact it would have on club activities.

ACTION:  Ask Cllr Sue Wynn for information and progress  
Item 26:  Shuttle bus from new Woolworths at Munmorah – Item closed
Item 28:  WSC plans to change classification of community property/assets  (ongoing)– this was passed at a recent WSC meeting on the casting vote of the mayor. 

MOTION:  (Jan Regnis) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Wyong Shire Council to request a list of properties across Wyong Shire that have remained under “community” title and those that are re-classified as “operational”.  SECONDED  Norell Lee.  CARRIED
Item 29:  Coal mining operations (ongoing) – Follow-up from community consultation by James Marshall (Lantz Marshall )on behalf of Centennial Coal at our October meeting. 
MOTION:  (Neil Wynn) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to James Marshall of Lantz Marshall asking when the information requested in our letter of October 28, 2011 would be available. SECONDED George Murray.  CARRIED  
Trevor Wrightson gave report on a feasibility study being carried out by LDO.  They are investigating two possibilities aimed at getting coal trucks off the roads . 
Item 30:  Traffic management near new fire station (ongoing) -  MOTION: (Rob Regnis) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to RFS seeking information about  traffic management plans when the renovations at the fire station in Cheryl St are completed. The letter to ask: 1. What traffic arrangements are there for RFS access to their site; 2. What traffic and parking arrangements  are there to allow public access to the new oval amenities block; 3. The Precinct has no objection to the renovations at the fire station, however, do not want access to the oval amenities block affected by the renovations at the RFS.  SECONDED Lou Gambrill.  CARRIED 
Item 31:  Community noticeboard (ongoing) – MOTION: (Jan Regnis) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Mannering Park Progress Association asking a key to the community noticeboard be provided at a central location or each community group be assigned a key to allow free access by the public to post notices.  SECONDED Bruce Wall.  CARRIED

MOTION: (Rob Regnis) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Wyong Shire Council to request the community noticeboard be repaired including new locks and access to both sides of the noticeboard.  SECONDED Bruce Wall.  CARRIED

CORRESPONDENCE 
Moved for acceptance (Lou Gambrill)  Seconded (Bruce Wall). CARRIED
TREASURER’S REPORT as at 19/12/2011
A $2.50 account keeping fee has been refunded. One cheque for $69.99 for stationery reimbursement. Balance: $186.47

Moved for acceptance (Judy Whitbourne) Seconded (Bart Vanderzee)  CARRIED

REPORTS

a) MEN’S SHED – Bruce Wall
Still haven’t heard from WSC re possible sites for the Men’s Shed. The group will follow-up in the new  year about the possibility of obtaining a site through the Crown Lands department.

b) MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY INC. – Bruce Wall
Successful dinner dance held to celebrate Mannering Park centenary with about 55 attending. Held in conjunction with Mo-vember to raise money for research into prostrate cancer. 
Mannering Park Festival will be held on March 25, 2012 and helpers are being sought.

MEETING CLOSED 8.10pm. Next meeting February 20, 2012.
